Draft Minutes of Southwark Cyclists 

meeting September 12th 2018

Apologies; Ralph Smyth, Amy Aeron-Thomas, Bruce Lynn, Mary Manning, Werner Wiethege, Gareth Evans

Present: Andy Cawdell (co-ordinator), Sally Eva (sec) Megan Sharkey, Sean Howes

Minutes of last meeting agreed as a true record. Matters arising: Constructors Challenge went very well; 10 teams including London Ambulance Service, Team Bromley, Met, Tfl and construction comps. Next LPCC October 5th 2019; no volunteers for Consultation Watch, Luci seems to be informally keeping an eye on it for us (Sally); Pete has responded to the Harper Road consultation for us (Sally); more than 60 people on Healthy Rides picnic run jointly with Bexley (Sally)

Megan Sharkey (LCC board member and transport researcher) spoke about her Action Research PhD project. With our agreement she would be working with us and Tower Hamlets Cyclists to understand how the groups worked; what obstacles they met and how they overcame them (or not). Megan to focus on volunteer recruitment; group use of social media; permeability of cycling policy throughout council "silo" structure. Agreed: to ask Mary to work with Megan on group use of social media; Megan to join CSG as SC representative; vol recruitment to be considered further. 
1) Dunwich Dynamo: expected problems with Ride London did not materialise, congestion less than expected; two trucks and eight coaches brought back some comment on youth of lad who was helping to load the trucks; coach company probably able to source enough coaches which can enter clean air zone next year but will be more expensive (Andy). 

Freecycle: lots of positive feedback from riders. Worth thinking harder about converting Freecycle family riders into regular Healthy Riders. Quite hard to get contact addresses at the end and at the beginning people don't know whether they will ever want to do it again or not (Sally)

2) Brookdrive/Dante road traffic calming: Agreed that we should make this subject of our next Civi. Andy felt that quite a lot of Southwark cyclists would be using this route. Sally to ask Fran for guidance on Civi-writing (Sally)

3) QW83 now Q9: Cllr Richard Livingstone signed this off. Now subject to statutory consultation (sally)

4) Car-free Day on Bermondsey St Sept 22nd: Agreed Sean to establish what arrangements being put into place for large numbers of cyclists who use this route. 
5) Cantium Road estate plans for cycling: plans still unavailable apart from in person at a drop-in. Agreed to ask Paul McQuillen if he could go. 

6) New quietway link between Tanner/Druid St and Q1: Andy and Bruce rode this with council planner. Should be a useful route through Gedling, Neckinger, Alscot Road, Alscot Way to Q1 at Willow Walk (andy)

7) Camberwell Grove: about to re-open. A sadly missed opportunity (andy)

8) Cleaner, Greener, Safer bids: closing date Oct 22nd. Volunteers from each community council needed to put their name to funding bids. Sean willing to front Bermondsey and others if possible. Agreed: Sally to send Sean list of all community councils
AOB

Simon Still working with Simon Munk at LCC HQ highlighting "critical fails" on the quietways. Camberwell Grove would be a critical fail on Q7. Agreed: Sean to join google group and appeal for help. 
Date of next meeting: October 10th 6.30-8.30 42 Grosvenor Place, SE5 0NH.


